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Delivered by post and by e mail 
 
21st November 2020 
 

ce under the Licensing Act 2003 
which will adversely affect Prestwick Close residents if fully granted. 

 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
I wish to object to some aspects of the application, and I contend that my objections are relevant to 
one or more of your Council cing objectives. public 

 
 
1/ The applicants public advertisement, seeks a License for Recorded Music (Indoors & outdoors) 
Monday to Sunday 24 hours per day, but their application form for a premises licence submitted to 
Cheshire East makes a different and specific application concerning outdoors music stating that it 
will be amplified music piped through a speaker on the patio area. 
 
I am concerned that the applicant has misled the public in their advertisement by failing to include 
that different specific information in it, as stated above, and that I only found out by contacting my 
local Councillor, David Edwardes who kindly provided me with a copy of the full application 
submitted to Cheshire East.  
 
I would be grateful if the applicant can be asked to explain why they misled the public with 
incomplete information. 
 
I live on Prestwick Close which is immediately adjacent to the Tytherington Club site.  
 
I ask that timings for the outdoor part of their Recorded music Licence request should only be 
allowed between 11 am and 11pm on weekends only, and that the outside speaker power be limited 
to 50 decibels to prevent unacceptable noise pollution for me and all other Prestwick Close 
residents.  
 
If their application is granted, the noise would be detrimental to Prestwick Close residents, when 
relaxing, and when sleeping, which would interfere with the use and enjoyment of our homes, 
probably causing a significant detrimental effect to house values.  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
2/ They seek a Licence for Live Music (in doors & outdoors) Monday to Sunday 12.00 noon  01.00 
 
I ask that the outdoor part of their request should be denied, because if granted it would allow them 
to cause unacceptable unamplified noise pollution.   
 
Acoustically produced music by its very nature, for example a trumpet, cannot control its maximum 
decibels volume, which would affect Prestwick Close residents when relaxing and sleeping. It would 
interfere with the use and enjoyment of our homes. probably causing a significant detrimental effect 
to house values.  
 
 
3/ Late night refreshment 
 
I request that any extended licence for food and alcohol, be restricted to require an application on 
every occasion. 
 
Otherwise, by the time customers have finished eating and drinking, cars could be leaving the site 
between 02.00 and 03.00 every night which is unacceptable in a residential area 
 
 
4/ Parking.  
 
The frequency of public events can be expected to increase when the applicant s new hotel opens 
for business on the Tytherington Club site. 
 
To prevent Car Parking from overflowing onto Prestwick Close, if there is insufficient space on the 
Tytherington Club site for customers attending events. I request a restriction in any Licence that you 
may grant, to protect residents from any overflow. 
 
Perhaps it could be made a condition of any licence, that event ticket sales are limited to the number 
of car parking spaces on the Club Site.  
 
 
Yours Faithfully  
 

 
Ralph Mortlock 
 
 
Ralph Mortlock 


